
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On the anniversary of the 
Queenôs coronation,  the 
spectacular news was     
announced that our volun-
teers have won the prestig-
ious Queenôs Award for  
Voluntary Service. This is 
the highest award given to 
local volunteer groups 
across the UK to recognise 
outstanding work in their 
communities. The awards 
were created in 2002 to  
celebrate the Queenôs 
Golden Jubilee and winners 
are announced each year 
on 2 June. 

187 charities, social enter-
prises and voluntary groups  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

will receive the prestigious 
award this year and we are 
very proud and excited to 
be amongst that number. 

Two of our volunteers, Joan 
Ferguson and Nigel Davis 
were invited to attend a 
garden party to Bucking-
ham Palace as part of the 
award and, by the sound of 
it, had a thoroughly         
enjoyable time, despite   
being sworn to secrecy    
regarding the reason for 
their invitation. 

ñIôm thrilled that our        
volunteer group has         
received the Queenôs 

Award for Voluntary       
Serviceò said Nick Webb 
the Forest of Marston Vale 
Trustôs CEO. ñWell over 100 
people regularly volunteer 
time and skills to help    
create this wonderful   
Community Forest and they 
are an absolutely vital part 
of our team. Weôre always 
looking for more volunteers 
to join us, so if you have 
some spare time and fancy 
making a difference to the 
environment in the Marston 
Vale, please get in touchò. 

The Volunteers will receive 
a certificate and a piece of 
English crystal which will be 
presented by the Lord-
Lieutenant of Bedfordshire 
on 23rd July.  Watch your 
ñIn-boxò for further details. 
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The sun shone, the birds sang 

and, fortunately, the bluebells 

bloomed. Phew! 

After the prolonged spell of 

dry weather, I was on tenter-

hooks that the forecast rain 

would drown us and our walk 

would turn into a mudbath.  

Nineteen Volunteers turned out 

for our Spring walk. We went 

down the hill at Rectory Wood 

through Tartlets Close, the 

first area that we planted in 

Cranfield, then through 

Brickfields as far as the pond 

in the stream. (You can see us 

by the pond in the photo). Our 

route took us through the blue-

bells in the ancient woodland 

and coppicing as we approached 

our new planting at Wood End. 

This may eventually be our 

Green Burial site. We peered 

into some of the tubes at the 

baby trees and all seemed to 

be well.  

We continued alongside Route  

 

 

 

 

51 in among the bluebells, then 

up through the main ride and 

back to our start point via 

Strawberry Hill and the path 

along the ridge above our    

Rectory Wood plantings. This 

was a celebration of our 

achievement at Rectory Wood 

with all the different stages 

being included.  

Lunch was at òThe Chequersó in 

Wootton so we decamped there 

by car. After lunch, conversa-

tion turned to òwhat next?ó We  

 

 

 

 

have hopes of a visit to some-

one elseõs Nature Reserve and  

Jordanõs Mill on our next walk. 

So cross your fingers and hope 

that things work out.  

PS. I need ideas and volunteer 

leaders for our social activities 

so do email me if you can  

contribute.  

Joan Ferguson  

Spring Walkñ 
April 2015 


